PIKE COUNTY WATER & SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

Regular Meeting

Minutes

December 19, 2012
The Pike County Water & Sewerage Authority held its regular monthly meeting on December 19, 2012, at 8:30 a.m. in the boardroom of the Authority’s Building at 94 Gwynn Street, Zebulon, Georgia.  Members present were: Tommy Burnsed, Chairman, presiding; Larry Lynch, Tommy Powers and Mark Whitley.  Steve Brown was not present.  
Also present were: Donna Pearson, Office Administrator; Scott Huckaby, System Operator; Mike Phillips, County Manager; Kurt McCord, Engineer, Carter and Sloope and Yvonne Langford to record the minutes.

Mr. Burnsed called the meeting to order.

AGENDA

The agenda of the meeting was approved on a motion by Mr. Lynch and a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion. 
MINUTES

Mr. Powers made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 21, 2012 meeting.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Whitley with Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Ms. Pearson said that dues and subscriptions and the audit have exceeded the budget and need to be approved.  She recommended that the dues and subscriptions needed to be increased by $1000 and the audit expense needed to be increased by $100.  She further noted that the repairs will probably be under budget and if the board wished that budget could be decreased by an equal amount.

MOTION

Mr. Whitley made a motion to increase the audit expense by $100 and the dues and subscriptions by $1000 and decrease the maintenance and repairs budget by $1100.00.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion. 
MOTION

Mr. Whitley made a motion to accept the financial report.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Whitley with Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

CLEAR SPRINGS/LIFSEY SPRINGS
Discussion was held regarding the Clear Springs.  Lifsey Springs was also discussed.  It was noted that Lifsey Springs is a warm spring.  It was decided that it could be a potential future water source and some research would be appropriate to get more information.    

MOTION

Mr. Lynch made a motion to investigate information regarding Lifsey Springs.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

Mr. Whitley said he would like to find out whether or not Clear Springs is a viable option for the Water Authority as a future water source.  Ms. Pearson will check the minutes of the meetings to see what was discussed at the meeting and what Mr. Goodwin offered.  Mr. Huckaby said through personal family relationships he has been told that something that was done at a County Commission meeting that angered Mr. Goodwin and he has stated that he will not give anything to Pike County.  He will try to get more information regarding this situation.

SHACKELFORD ROAD WELL

Mr. Huckaby said Shackelford Road well has been online since the last meeting.  All of the readings are good.  About a week and a half ago there was a malfunction of the phosphate pump.  Mr. Opp came to assess the problem and found a crack in the ball valve.  It will not prime and has not pumped in about a week.  Mr. Opp has assured he will be back to make the repairs.  The issue is that the first University of Georgia water analysis report showed the manganese level at .09 parts per million which is enough to stain the water.  The phosphate was originally used as a preventative.      
MIDWAY ROAD WELL
The Midway Road Well has not been put back into service.  When the work was completed Mr. Huckaby checked on the work and found that the artesian well problem was not addressed and it is causing water to pump up the pipe, down the electrical conduit and exits through the electrical panel box like a waterfall.  He did not put the well back into service.  He contacted them to fix the problem.  That problem was corrected by leaving a valve open allowing the water to run out on the ground.  That is not satisfactory by EPD standards.  They want it completely sealed where there is no water running.  That needs to be working correctly.  Discussion was held regarding the rock issues with this well site.

Mr. Whitley said he is concerned regarding the lack of concern from the maintenance personnel and contractors regarding the work that needs to be done at the well sites.  They do not appear to be taking seriously the need to have the wells maintained.  They appear to be taking the attitude they will “get to it when they can”.  

Mr. McCord said it appears to be an issue with contractors regardless of whether it is contract work or warranty work.  They work well at the beginning but the last 5% of the work is always an issue.  
CARTER AND SLOOPE – Kurt McCord

Mr. McCord had a presentation for the Water Authority members regarding the Shackelford Road well.  This was to give the members a history of the work done for the Pike County Water Authority with particular emphasis regarding the issues at the Shackelford Road well site.  Discussion was held regarding what would be the best way to approach the problems.         

OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR – Donna Pearson
Ms. Pearson reported that Mr. Burnsed had been reappointed by the Pike County Commission for a five-year term.  Two new customers were signed-up during the past month.

Mr. Phillips said the county was issuing a permit for a customer to tie onto a water line of a neighbor by attaching onto the line under a county dirt road.  Discussion was held and the issue was raised that there may be a health department issue regarding a line of this nature.  Each property is supposed to have its own source of water and not via a connection to a neighboring line. A private line under a county road may not be appropriate.  Mr. Phillips is going to check regarding whether or not this is appropriate prior to a permit being issued.
SYSTEM OPERATOR – Scott Huckaby

The monthly report of the system operator was reviewed.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS
Mr. Powers expressed appreciation to Mr. Burnsed for his service to the Water Authority and congratulated him on appointment for a new five-year term.
ADJOURN

Mr. Powers made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lynch, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed with Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

___________________________ 

Tommy Burnsed – Chairman
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    Yvonne M. Langford - Recorder
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